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Dear NPE Partners & Friends— Dec. 2022

Please see the attached photos of our activities from the last half of 2022:

1) July 10 & Aug. 7: DC Prayer Tours with Aglow regional prayer teams;
2) July — Dec. DC Prayer Tours with various groups from across America;
3) Ev. Ist Sat. 6am Jericho Prayer Movement at 15 strategic DC locations;

4) July 12 Family Research Council 5-hour prayer with DC area prayer leaders;
5) Nov. 13 DC Prayer Tour for Kenneth Copeland Ministries DC Victory Campaign; &
6) Ev. Sun. eve. David’s Tent DC Continuous Praise & Worship to Jesus on the National Mall,

See Facebook: “Jeff Wright, Washington, District of Columbia” for daily early morning
prayer & evening Read-Through-The Bible Monday through Friday & occasional other postings;
also MON. — FRI. 9am — 9:30am (eastern) conference phone call to pray America back to One

Nation Under God 1-605-468-8016 access code 3994304,

For free videos of our DC, Hollywood and NYC prayer tours, our TV interviews on several
networks and weekly 2 minute prayer alerts recorded in front of well-known D.C. landmarks:

www.youtube.com, type in the search window: natlprayerembassy

Also search Facebook.com for National Prayer Embassy--“like” us and forward to your
[friends, relatives, fellow church members--whomever has a heart to pray for nations, leaders and

world events!

God has used your support to make it all happen! You’re a blessing!

Jesus is Lord!

Jeff Wright, director NPE



WASHINGTON Prye Tour

Washington, D.C. Prayer Tours with Aglow U.S. Regional Prayer Teams in 2022: (TOP) JULY 10 Northwest
states; & (BOTTOM) AUG. 7 New England states.  All the above Aglow groups were referred to NPE by
Alice Holland, Wash., D.C. area. These Aglow Teams have been coming to D.C. to pray with NPE since their
Fall 2008 D.C. national conference when NPE helped take all 2000 delegates on D.C. Prayer Tours using 20
buses in caravan. They plan to continue sending regional prayer teams in 2023 and to purchase a permanent
prayer house in D.C.! Since 2010 the NPE has taken a total of over 60 Regional Aglow Prayer Teams on D.C.
Prayer Tours, an average of about six teams per year!




More D.C. Prayer Tours in 2022: (TOP) JULY 3 Davidstentdc volunteers Israel Musonda (right)
from the DC area and visiting friend from Idaho, Shelbi Micken; & (BOTTOM) JULY 17 Paul
Pham from southern CA, visiting DC for Christians United For Israel convention. Paul was a
regular for many years on our Hollywood Prayer Tours—this was his first time on our DC Prayer
Tour!




More D.C. Prayer Tours in 2022: (TOP) AUG. 21 Cherub & Brent Nichols of DC, referred by
Mark Pritchett of American Christian Trust DC; & (BOTTOM) OCT. 3 Shedrick Bell of Ohio
referred by Blossom Brackman of Eagles of Fire Ezekiel School of the Prophets—Shedrick was

volunteering to remodel American Christian Trust Prayer Bed & Breakfast house in DC (resident
manager Mark Pritchett on left).




More D.C. Tours in 2022: (TOP) OCT. 16 Bruce McGray, US Air Force Academy graduate,
Vietnam war veteran, military & commercial pilot, long-time FAA employee, small group Bible

study leader for over 50 years; (BOTTOM) OCT. 30 davidstentdc volunteers from Church For The
Nations, Phoenix, AZ




AUG. 6,2022: For the past 14 years Jeff Wright has been participating in the Jericho Prayer
Movement(JPM)-- on the first Saturday of each month at 6am — 7am prayer teams of different
ethnicities and different denominations from different sides of the DC area join together for an
hour of mostly outdoor prayer at 12 strategic mostly monumental locations in DC. Now affiliated
coinciding prayer meetings are starting in other cities around the world. Jeff spent 10 years
attending the DC Washington Monument location, but in December 2018 was led by God through
Messianic Jewish apostle rabbi Michael Rudolph to help start a new location next to the Israeli
Embassy in DC, to pray for the peace of Jerusalem (Ps. 122:6)! The Jericho Prayer Movement is
organized and sustained mostly by the International Calvary Church (ICC) in Springfield, VA
pastored by Sharon Lee & assistant Pastor John Lee shown here on the left—for the last 10 years
this church has provided most of the leaders and participants at each of the 15 DC JPM locations.
ICC was started 23 years ago in the DC area by some of the former members from the world-
famous nearly 800,000-member Yoido Full Gospel Church of Seoul, Korea, known for its massive
24/7/365 prayer ministry including “Prayer Mountain” near the border with North Korea. Jeff
Wright visited Korea in 1987 and heard founding Pastor Paul Yonggi Cho ask for prayers for the
peaceful reunification of the Korean peninsula under the banner of Jesus Christ. NPE has prayed
that ever since, especially on our DC Prayer Tours when we pass the Korean Embassy. Also shown
in the center of the above photo is Pastor Steve Eun who now lives in South Korea after decades of
pastoring a Korean Presbyterian church near DC. During his DC years Pastor Eun attended a
monthly ministers meeting called “Together In Ministry” (TIM) founded and led by Dr. Corinthia
Boone (second from right), out of which in 1988 came the annual joint church prayer rally on the
west lawn of the US Capitol for the National Day of Prayer on the first Thursday of May each year,
and eventually also the Jericho Prayer Movement described above. The above photo was taken on
the occasion of Pastor Steve Eun’s visit to JPM on Aug. 6, 2022.



Family Research Council (FRC) events in the 2nd half of 2022: (TOP) JULY 12 monthly 2nd Tues.
prayer leaders § hr. morning meeting at FRC headquarters in D.C.; (BOTTOM) JULY 12 with Jay
Johnston, FRC Chaplain
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Barry Tubbs November 26, 2022
Kenneth Copeland Ministries

Fort Worth, TX 76192 ph. 8§17-252-2700
Dear Barry,

Thanks again for all the help you’ve given us through the past 27 years with the D.C. Prayer Tours you’ve allowed us
to organize from your annual D.C. Victory Campaign. We held our 27" annual D.C. Prayer Tour for KCM attendees on
Sunday, November 13, at 9 A.M. until 11 A.M., on the morning after your recent D.C. Victory Campaign ended!

The reservations this year totaled 13, of which all 13 attended (see group photo below).

The temperature was close to freezing, conditions were windy but the sky was clear. We included a group prayer for
God to strengthen Kenneth and Gloria and all of you from KCM as a special multiplied return for giving us the glorious D.C.
Victory Campaign again this year!

Based on the size of group we had last year, we chose this year to use our 15 passenger van instead of the usual 56
passenger bus with its fee of $604. Based on our total mileage for the day and the current IRS standard mileage rate of
$0.625/mi. our van use fee was $70. The offering we collected that day on the bus totaled $370. Enclosed is $200 as a tithe
and offering for KCM—praise God!

This year we were reminded of Kenneth’s war on fear declared in 2001 right after 9/11. On the D.C. Prayer Tour we
did with your group in November of that year we got new words from the Holy Ghost as a prayer set to music for the song
“Whose Report Will You Believe? We Shall Believe the Report of the Lord! His report says we are healed! His report says
we are filled! His report says we are free! His report says Victory!”

Our new words in Nov. 2001 said: (in place of “His report says . . . .”) “The terrorists did not kill us here! The
anthrax did not kill us here! The sniper did not kill us here! We shall live and have no fear!”

This year our new words said: “The virus did not kill us here! The vaccine did not kill us here! The deep state did
not kill us here! We shall live and have no fear!”

You are probably aware of recent reports that the deep state global elite has published their goal to see worldwide
population reduced by something like 95% by the year 2030 as part of what they call the Great Reset. Many see confirmation
of this in the recent worldwide covid pandemic, war in Ukraine with its nuclear threat, supply chain disruptions, extreme price
inflation and southern border invasion especially of the killer-drug fentanyl. KCM'’s message of victory through faith in Jesus
Christ with abundant prosperity, health, long life and total protection is vital now as always.

God spoke to my heart earlier this year to remind me of how Hitler bragged his Third Reich would last 1000 years, but
itonly lasted 13 years (1932 - 1945). Likewise God said look for the wicked schemes of the ungodly in our time to soon fail
(Ps. 37).

I heard Kenneth announce at the end of your Sat. eve. service on Nov. 12 that KCM is ending its 20-plus years of
tradition of hosting a D.C. Victory Campaign every year in mid-November at the Hylton Memorial Chapel in Woodbridge,
VA, but that KCM would be back in the DC area at some point in the future. We look forward to working with you at your
future meetings in D.C. and elsewhere as the Lord directs! Yours truly in prayer for America!

Jeff Wright, director

cc: George Pearsons
Kurt Kjellstrom
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In 2022 (TOP) AUG. 21 & (BOTTOM) DEC. 18: Helping to maintain 7 years of continuous
24/7/365 worship to Jesus at David’s Tent DC ev. Sun. Spm — 8pm on the National Mall in D.C. led

by Pastor Paula Gilbert of Chapel of the Holy Spirit, Leesburg, VA in DC area—shown center of
both photos



